
THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
CHAIRMAN Tel. (603) 271-2431 
Thomas B. Getz 

FAX (603) 271-3878 
COMMISSIONERS 
Clifton C. Below TDD Access: Relay NH 

Amy L. Ignatius 1-800-735-2964 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
AND SECRETARY 
Debra A. Howland 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Website: 
www.puc.nh.gov 

Concord, N.H. 03301·2429 

May 25,2011 

Re:	 DE 09-137, Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. 
Petition for Approval of Investment in and Rate Recovery for Distributed Energy 
Resources 
Approval of Revised Tariff Pages 

To the Parties: 

On March 24, 2011, Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (DES) filed a proposed tariff for service 
rendered between June 1,2011 and August 31, 2011 for customers participating in the residential 
Time-Of-Use (TOU) and Critical Peak Pricing (CPP) or the C&I CPP pilot programs. 
According to UES, the proposed rates were in compliance with the Settlement Agreement 
approved by the Commission in Order No. 25,079 (February 26,2010). In response to Staff 
comments on the proposed rates, UES filed a revised compliance filing consisting of Original 
Pages 73A-73B, Residential Default Service TOU/CPP Pilot Program and C&I Default Service 
CPP Pilot Program, Schedule DS- P. 

An administrative letter noting compliance with Puc 1603 filing requirements was inadvertently 
issued by Staff on April 25, 2011. On April 28, 2011, DES filed an additional methodological 
change with respect to the revenue neutrality adjustment to fully resolve Staff concerns. The 
revised submission included substitute tariff pages for the pilot programs. 

On May 20, 2011, Staff submitted a recommendation to the Commission in which it stated that 
the rate calculations underlying the proposed rates in the revised April 28 th compliance filing are 
consistent with the Settlement Agreement. 

Based on Staffs recommendation, the Commission approves the revised tariff Original Pages 
73A-73B as filed by UES on April 28, 2011. 

Sincerely, 

Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 

cc: Docket File 


